
Merging 17 & 18 
 
In order for the upcoming WHOIS Review Team to determine whether additional steps are needed 
to improve WHOIS accuracy, and whether to proceed with the identity phase of the Accuracy 
Reporting System (ARS) project, ICANN should gather data to assess whether a significant 
percentage of WHOIS-related complaints applicable to new gTLDs relate to the accuracy of the 
identity of the registrant, and whether there are differences in behavior between new and legacy 
gTLDs. This data should include analysis of WHOIS accuracy complaints received by ICANN 
Contractual Compliance to identify the subject matter of the complaints (e.g., complaints about 
syntax, operability or identity) and compare the number of complaints about WHOIS syntax, 
operability or identity between legacy gTLDs and new gTLDs. ICANN should also identify other 
potential data sources of WHOIS complaints (registrars, registries, ISPs, etc.) and attempt to obtain 
anonymized data from these sources. 
Future CCT Reviews may also then also make use of this data. 


